STATE OF INDIANA)
                             SS)

COUNTY OF CLAY)

Council President Larry Moss called the regular meeting of the Clay County Council to order on Monday, July 5, 2022, at 6:00 p.m.  Council members present were Larry Moss, John Nicoson, Dave Amerman, Jason Britton, Jackie Mitchell, and Jason Thomas. Pat Heffner was absent.  Auditor Jennifer M Flater made a record of the proceedings, to wit:
Jackie Mitchell led the Pledge of Allegiance followed by the opening prayer by Larry Moss.
A motion to approve the June 6, 2022, regular meeting minutes, was made by Jason Thomas and seconded by Jackie Mitchell.  Motion carried 6-0.
IN THE MATTER OF COUNTY FOR A DRUG FREE COMMUNITY GRANT
Jennifer Flater presented the County for a Drug Free Community Grant for $33,000.00. This amount is slightly lower than last year and this is no matching grant. This grant has been in Clay County for approximately 32 years and helps our local law enforcement as well as our schools.

Motion to approve the County for a Drug Free Community Grant as presented was made by Dave Amerman and seconded by Jackie Mitchell. Motion carried 6-0. 

IN THE MATTER OF DISCUSSION OF PAY MATRIX FOR DEPUTIES FROM ANOTHER LAW AGENCY
Paul Harden made a request for the Council to allow him to pay a newly hired deputy that came from another law agency a pay matrix equal to the total number of years of service. An example at 1 year with Clay County and the deputy came from another agency with 7 years’ experience they would be entitled to the 8 year longevity pay rate instead of the one year.
Motion to allow the Sheriff to pay a deputy who transferred from another law agency at a higher level of longevity was made by Jason Thomas and seconded by John Nicoson. Motion carried 6-0.
IN THE MATTER OF JAIL FUND FOR ICE CLARIFICATION
Paul Harden requested the Council to consider receipting the ice money into a separate fund. The Council asked Jennifer to look into this and see if it is allowable. Paul also requested permission to hire a deputy to replace himself as one of the current deputies will be leaving for the military service for six months starting July 10th and will not return until January 10th, 2023. The council has no objections to hiring a new deputy while the other deputy is away for military. Paul also mentioned that with the rising prices of fuel and food cost there is a possibility an additional appropriation may be needed to cover the remainder of 2022. 
IN THE MATTER OF OTHER COUNTY BUSINESS

There was no other business.
IN THE MATTER OF ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, Dave Amerman made a motion to adjourn seconded by Jason Britton. Motion carried 6-0.
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